
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: NoHo Neighborhood Council 
Name: James Askew 
Phone Number: 
Email: jamesaskewfornoho@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(13) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 01/12/2022 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 02/26/2022 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 21-1222 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: At a Brown Act Compliant meeting held on January 12, 2022, the NoHo Neighborhood
Council voted unanimously to support CF 21-1222, a motion directing LADOT to study
implementation of a permanent Slow Streets program. 

mailto:NCSupport@lacity.org


Re: CF #21-1222, Permanent Slow Streets 

NoHo Neighborhood Council SUPPORTS CF #21-1222. 

As one of the first neighborhood councils in the City of Los Angeles to take 
advantage of LADOT’s Slow Streets program, we enthusiastically support the City 
making Slow Streets permanent and expanding the scope of the program. 

In addition, we encourage the City to budget additional money towards expanding 
the program, both to areas that don’t yet have Slow Streets, and to areas that wish 
to expand existing Slow Streets. Ultimately, we believe a city-wide network of Slow 
Streets can serve as LA’s Neighborhood Enhanced Network (as defined on our 
Mobility Plan 2035), expanding opportunities for those that wish to walk, run, bike, 
or scoot around town. 

 


